LOUISIANA BOARD FOR HEARING AID DEALERS

MINUTES OF MEETING

JANUARY 26, 2017
BATON ROUGE, LOUISIANA
The 76th official meeting of the Louisiana Board for Hearing Aid Dealers was called to order at 

7:00 p.m. on Thursday, January 26, 2016 at the Embassy Suites, Baton Rouge Louisiana by John Casanova, Chairman. 

Visitor – Fredrick Billedeaux 
The roll was called.  Those present were: Dianne Sasser, Scott Sayer, John Casanova, Katie Christy, Susan Sayer, Melinda Peat, and Dina Zeevi, who arrived late. Kenneth Fogg was absent. Crystal Payne, Administrative Secretary was present to take the minutes of the meeting. Quorum established.
MOTION made by Katie Christy to add discussion of name change to agenda. Motion seconded by Susan Sayer. All in favor, motion carried.

MINUTES
Minutes of the January 21, 2016 and August 27, 2016 meeting were presented to the Board in the form of an advanced mailing.  Mr. Casanova called for corrections or additions.  There being none noted - Motion made by Dianne Sasser, seconded by Scott Sayer and unanimously carried, to accept the minutes as presented.
CORRESPONDENCE
Copies of correspondence report were distributed for review.  Board members were asked to review the correspondence report and address any questions they have.  There were no questions. Motion made by Dianne Sasser to accept the correspondence and seconded by Scott Sayer.
TREASURER’S REPORT – Crystal Payne
A. Copies of the Treasurer’s Reports dated as of June 30, 2016 and December 30, 2016 were distributed for review.  No discussion – reports will be filed.

B.  Budget Review – The budget for 2016-2017 and the Proposed Budget for 2017-2018 were presented.  Motion was made by Scott Sayer, seconded by Dianne Sasser and unanimously carried to accept the Treasurer’s Report as submitted.  
SECRETARY’S REPORT – Dianne Sasser

Hearing Aid Dealers as of December 31, 2016 totaled (107).
There are five (5) Temporary Permit Holders with three (3) sitting for practical exam on January 20, 2017.

COMMITTEE REPORTS
Audiometer Calibration – Crystal Payne
Being processed
Ethics Committee – Scott Sayer 
Have complaints to discuss.  Open complaint number #107-5/16 to be discussed under new business.
Examination Committee – Katie Christy
Mrs. Christy reported three (3) took the practical examinations on January 20, 2017 in West Monroe Louisiana and passed and two (2) where there in July 2016.  Mrs. Christy also made mention that she will send out letters to have board members sign up to sit with her during practical exams.
Legislative Committee – Scott Sayer
Senate Resolution # 65 was discussed.  Scott Sayer says that things are still progressing and there is more to come.  At this time he is giving a copy of the Meaningful Oversight of State Regulatory Boards Report, dated December 22, 2016, to the Administrative Secretary. The Administrative Secretary will scan this document and email a copy to all board members.
Office Inspection Committee – Scott Sayer
Scott Sayer made mention at the August 26, 2016 meeting that he would speak with the DHH about performing the office inspections.  He has not spoken with anyone but seems to believe that with everything that happened the previous year in the state they would not be prepared to take that task on at this time. Melinda Peat made statement that the Department of Health and Hospitals (DHH) is now the Louisiana Department of Health (LDH).
UNFINISHED BUSINESS

NEW BUSINESS

· Cindy Bishop has asked if the board will consider changing the name from Hearing Aid Dealers to Hearing Aid Specialist.  Melinda Peat made a motion that we leave the name as is, all in favor, motion carried.  Recommendation made to this affect by Chairman, Johnny Casanova.
· Digital Process of office inspections discussed.  Administrative Secretary will send copy of Inspection Form to all board members with a list of all dispensers in there district.  District Representative will forward inspection form to dealers in their district.
· Display of dispenser license in sub-offices discussed.  Agreement made that license is to be displayed in main office and ID card to be carried on person in each additional office.  The main office is determined by the dispenser and license is displayed in that office full time. 
· Absentee voting or voting by proxy and teleconferencing discussed. Motion made by Susan Sayer to approve teleconferencing for meetings when needed, seconded by Diane Sasser – all in favor. Proxy voting needs to be discussed with legal counsel and will be tabled for further discussion until that time.
· Board member appointments and expirations discussed.  Names for new appointments that were submitted to the Governor’s office have been lost by the previous Governor’s adminitration. Several of them were contacted by the board and stated that they did not want their names resubmitted.  Nominations and votes will be cast at Society Meeting and the new names will be submitted to the Governor’s office.  Melinda Peat mentioned that she would call Boards and Commissions and ask about appointments.  Dina Zeevi mentioned that she spoke with someone at the Governor’s office and was informed that members can submit a letter of resignation and be released from the board.  
· Complaint #107-5/16, K.S., discussed.  Multiple purchase agreement violations noted.  Decision: Letter will be sent to K.S. listing the violations; date of contract, amount of the 15%, and specific language of how to return, with the section of the law quoted.   Letter will state that she can be charged $250 per violation but at this time the board agrees to only fine her a total of $250 for all violations. Letter will also state that any future violations may result in more severe penalties, including revocation of license.  All in favor.  This letter will be sent from the Ethics Committee.
· Motion made by Susan Sayer to renew the Administrative Secretaries contract, all in favor, motion carried.
· Lack of Board attorney discussed.  Board needs an attorney under contract that fits in budget.  Need to establish the pay off balance of Montgomery Barnett.  Scott Sayer will get recommendations for attorneys.  
ELECTION OF OFFICERS
Motion made by Melinda Peat, seconded by Dina Zeevi for the officers to remain until new appointments made.  Officers are as follows, John Casanova, Chairman and Dianne Sasser, Secretary/Treasurer. All in favor, motion carried.

DATE AND LOCATION OF NEXT MEETING
Next Board Meeting planned for January 25, 2018 in Baton Rouge.  The practical exams are to be held July 21, 2018 in West Monroe, Louisiana at the administrative office at 9:00 am.
Motion to adjourn was made by Scott Sayer, seconded by Melinda Peat – all in favor.  Meeting adjourned at 9:25 pm.
Respectfully submitted,

Crystal Payne
Administrative Secretary
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